
BOE Meeting Highlights 
Board of Education Meeting January 10, 2023 

The Board of Education encourages the public to attend the meetings held on the 
second Wednesday of each month. There is an opportunity at the beginning of each 
meeting for input from the public. After that, the Board conducts the School District’s 
business, including the Superintendent’s and Principals’ Reports, position 
appointments, and issues to act upon. 

Public Participation 
● There were no public comments. 

Superintendent’s Report-Tim Keteri 
● The school resource officer is hired through the Sheriff’s office but the Board can 

approve the part time position for the district. The admins were a part of the 
interviewing process and Leonard Scott will be taking the position at the end of 
February. 

● The school van will need some repairs of around $1000 to the computer. 
● UP Engineering is helping work on the changes to the buildings. The Bond 

proposal will be on the August ballot. It is an extension of what is currently being 
taxed, rates would not increase. 

Principal’s Report-Kim Harris, South Range Elementary 
● The MTSS team has been focusing on math recovery and writing skills. 
● Next week, the Michigan Tech Ambassadors will be coming to work with K-6 

students. 
● Camp for 6th grade has some changes this year. Mrs. Sondgerath, JHS gym 

teacher, has taken over as director. Mrs. Irizarry, 1st grade teacher, has taken 
over the fundraising portion and will be doing a Little Caesars pizza kit fundraiser. 
Locations have been changed to Camp Lahti because it can offer more activities. 
The costs will be comparable, possibly less. 

● January 26th will be the end of the 2nd marking period and an inservice day. 
● The SRO officer will be helping work on building safety and traffic patterns for 

bus safety. Additional priority will be building relationships with students. 
Principal’s Report-John Sanregret, Jeffers High School 

● JHS student Felisha Coponen was one of the top 5 finalists in the Copper Dog 
Poster Contest. 

● He has been looking at school performance data. There will not be a change to 
the handbook’s attendance policy. They are going to look at the existing 
employability points that this tracks. 



● They are already working on the master schedule for next year. 
● These last 6 months are going well. He is really happy and looking forward to 

another semester. 
Business and Athletic Report-Steve Nordstrom 

● A written report was submitted. 
Action Items 
The Board discussed several action items. 

Submitted by Valerie Dobson, South Range Elementary 


